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17 December 2001   

Prof. Dr. Tanzo Nitta

Dept. of Electrical Engineering　　　　　　　　　 　

The University of Tokyo　　　　　　　　　　　　

7-3-1 Hongo, Bunkyo-ku, Tokyo, 113-8656, Japan

Phone: +81-3-5841-6657

Fax:   +81-3-5841-8575　　　　　　　　　　　　　

E-mail: nitta@asc.t.u-tokyo.ac.jp　
Dear Prof. Nitta:

Subject:  Invitation to Participate in the Japan Society for the Promotion of Science Symposium on Fundamental Studies on Advanced Electric Power Systems by Application of Superconductivity, 11 January 2002 at the Surugadai Memorial Building of Chuo University
Thank you very much for your kind invitation to participate in the subject symposium.  Of course, I gratefully accept.

I have been in contact with Dr. Shirabe Akita of CRIEPI regarding additional visits to Japanese energy R&D centers and he has kindly arranged such trips to nuclear plants, reprocessing facilities and superconducting cable projects on January 8, 9, and 10.

I am now attempting to arrange a meeting with Dr. Yuh Shiohara of ISTEC/SRL to discuss the status of Japan’s advance wire development program.  Although your invitation letter specifies I am to have discussions with faculty and staff of the University of Tokyo on Monday, 7 January, on applied superconductivity, I would ask your permission to schedule a visit to Dr. Shiohara’s group on that day.  I have been asked to give the first talk at the DOE wire development workshop in January in Florida.  Many questions are starting to be asked regarding the future of the US coated conductor effort.  We are now six years from 1995 when it started, and we still have not produced high performance lengths greater than one meter, and now we have MgB2 which could compete in the 20-30 K range at fields below 2 T and long lengths seem not to be difficult to make.  It would be valuable if I could give at the DOE workshop a perspective on the Japanese program and its progress.

Sincerely,
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